ONANOLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

K: Lisele Lindsay Ext:473

1/2: Zoe Ushey Ext: 472

3/4: Micayla Krahn Ext: 474

5/6: Scott Stephenson Ext: 478

7/8: Tracy Tyschinski/Pam Ryznar

Ext: 477

Principal: Pam Ryznar Ext: 471

Secretary/Librarian:

Tanya Robinson Ext: 470/475

Educational Assistant:

Valerie Shell born Glenda Rac Sherri Carter

Resource Teacher: Tracy Tyschinski

Guidance Counsellor:

Lisele Lindsay





133 Centennial Drive Box 8, Onanle, MB R0J 1N0 Phone: (204) 848-2402 Fax (204) 848-2182 Pamela Ryznar, Principal





2021
https://oes.rrsd.mb.ca

Inservice/No Classes - Friday, April 16th

Earth Day - Thursday, April 22nd

Canada Book Day - Friday, April 23rd







Principals Message

Well apparently winter was not quite done with us! Please ensure that students are coming prepared for whatever weather conditions come our way this week. The Our School survey will be happening over the next two weeks and all grade 4-8 families should have received information on that from Tanya. The survey will be administered at school for those students. As we continue to navigate our current public health situation it is important that we continue to remain diligent when following protocols. If you have any questions in this regard, I encourage you to call Health Links and refer to the infographic – Attending School During Covid 19 that was sent out in hard copy form in the report cards and via email today to parents. Enjoy

Kindergarfen!

Spring is here, spring is here, spring is here, how do we know?

Hmmm...we've been singing this song in Kindergarten class, but I don't think we really know. Winter has shown itself again, so I think we've become confused!

We spent last week enjoying the warm weather and watching things begin to grow while we discussed seasons, created our pussy willow trees, and planted flowers.

We are beginning some guided reading in the mornings and will continue to explore the changes in the environment around us. Let's hope the snow doesn't last too long. Please be sure to dress for the weather again.

Mrs. Lindsay





In literacy we have been talking about adding prefixes and suffixes to words and how it can change the meaning of the word. We continue to practice using adjectives in our writing to give more detail to our stories and make them more interesting.

In math we have been working with 2-digit numbers. We have been practicing regrouping numbers when adding and borrowing when subtracting. We will start our unit on measurement by next week.

As the weather warms up, we have been taking some of our work outside to enjoy the fresh air. We will continue to do this for the rest of the school year. I will be sending an email out this week with more information on that.

Have a wonderful week, Miss Ushey





Hello everyone,

I hope you are all staying well! With the change in the weather this week, please ensure that your child is

coming to school dressed for the weather.

Here are some topics that we will be covering over the next few weeks:

ELA: We are continuing our exploration of fractured fairy tales. The different points of view are especially interesting to us! In writing we will be working on non-fiction biographical writing as well as finishing our fairy tale writing.

<u>Math:</u> In math we are currently working on reading, representing, and comparing fractions.

<u>Science</u>: In science we will be using our knowledge of soil to help us plant flowers. Hopefully, we will have enough sunlight in our windows to help our seeds grow!

<u>Social Studies</u>: In social studies we are working on comparing historic Manitoba to how we live today.

Have a great week everyone! Miss Krahn



We hope everyone had a great weekend. It looks like we are going to get another taste of winter. Please make sure that the kids are dressed for outdoor recesses and phys. ed. classes.

Here is what we are up to in our subjects:

Math – Analyzing and Graphing Data

ELA – Literacy Choices & Novel Studies

Science – Planet Research Project

Social Studies – Settlers Coming to the Prairies

Phys. Ed. – Low Organized Games

Health – Goal Setting and Time Management

REMINDERS:

Novel Section 2 – Tuesday No Classes - Friday Novel Section 3 – April. 19 TUSC – April. 19

Have a great week.
Ms. Drader & Mr. Stephenson



How did we go last week from beautiful days here, back to this in a matter of days?

Good question, that's what

Jayden and the rest of us would like to know!!! Just when you think Mother

Nature is giving us a break. UGH!

Please keep an eye on the weather and everyone dress appropriately for it.

The rubber boots may have to stay at home for a few days and the winter ones need to be pulled out again.



Auci



It's hard to go backwards in weather when we were spoiled with some fabulous sunny, warm weather.

Hopefully this relapse to winter won't last long.

Around the Classroom:

Math 7: working on data analysis

Math 8: working with per cents to find price increases/decreases and taxes

Social: beginning a research project on a Greek God/Goddess

Science: Miss Moffat is busy helping them learn about the parts of a cell and how they work

French: learning about the Tour de France through readings and videos. Will be writing a biography of a

winner of the race.

Health: researching the stages of fetal development

Enjoy what April has to offer. Mrs. Tyschinski

Grade 7/8 ELA

Grade 7/8 ELA – In ELA students are all reading in their own choice novels. They need to ensure that they are keeping up with the related weekly tasks. They have also been working on their second Genius hour and will be presenting those on Thursday this week. They have really enjoyed digging into some topics that interest them and they have done a really great job of their research and presentations thus far.

Mrs. Ryznar

Grade 7 & 8 SHOPS CLASS

We are finishing up the final building stage of our homes which will take us to the end of this unit! The homes are looking very impressive so far, stay tuned for some pictures! Just in time for Orthodox Easter, we will also be learning about and decorating traditional Pysanky (Ukrainian Easter Eggs).

Miss Delorme

Hello everyone!

I'm Miss Moffat, the student teacher in the grade 7/8 classrooms. We are currently in the middle of our poetry unit in ELA and are just wrapping up some song analysis. Students were asked to pick their favourite song and analyze it for a deeper meaning as well as find figurative language terms that we have been talking about throughout the unit. We have a few more types of poetry to cover, then we will complete the unit with a guiz and a final project where the students will create their own poetry eBook!

Miss Moffat